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MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:  Mayor Kyriacou and Members of the City Council 

FROM: Anthony Ruggiero, MPA, City Administrator 

RE:  Proposed Changes to the City Code Chapter 211, Vehicles and Traffic 

DATE:  April 20, 2020 

 

The Parking and Traffic and Safety Committee (the "Committee") reviewed a number of traffic 

and safety related issues and make the following recommendations to the City Council. 

1. Codify an existing stop sign on the northeast comer of Rende Place and Phillips Street on 

Rende Place. 

2. Codify an existing stop sign on the northeast comer of Pearse Place and Phillips Street on 

Pearse Place. 

3. Codify an existing stop sign on the northeast comer of Schofield Place and Phillips Street 

on Schofield Place. 

4. Codify existing stop signs on the northwest and southeast comers of Phillips Street at 

Schofield Place. 

5. Codify an existing stop sign on the southeast comer of Roundtree Court and Liberty 

 Street on Roundtree Court. 

6. Roundtree Court intersects with itself. There are two existing stop signs at this 

intersection of Roundtree Court and Roundtree Court. Please see the map attached. The 

Parking and Traffic Safety Committee recommends to codify them both. 

7. Members of the Metra Homeowners Association requested multiple No Parking Zones on 

Roundtree Court.  After reviewing the parking situation on Roundtree Court, the 

Committee recommends to create a No Parking Zone on Roundtree Court on the 

northwest side of the street from the eastern most point of the north parking lot to a point 

110 feet east. Doing so would eliminate about five parking spaces. Roundtree Court has 
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ample parking thanks to existing on-street parking and two parking lots. Please see the 

map attached.  

 8. Remove Wolcott Avenue from City Code Section 211-12 B. Doing so would allow trucks

 to drive on Wolcott Avenue. 
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